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Fellow Members & Honored Guests,

July’s ride was held at Rancho Samataguma in 
Guatay. The ride was kicked off on Saturday 
night by a dinner hosted by Terry and Char-
lene Brown. We couldn’t of asked for better 
weather in July. The evening started with ap-
petizers of quesadillas and sopes, freshly pre-
pared while you watched, along with chips and 
all the trimmings. Our cold drinks were served 
by Scott Bernard (son of longtime member 
George Bernard). We were treated to a tri-tip 
dinner cooked to perfection by Scott Brown, 
with all the wonderful side dishes prepared by
Charlene. After we were all totally satisfied 
with the amazing dinner, if you could find 
room for dessert Charlene provided an amaz-
ing assortment of sweet desserts to choose 
from. This dinner (hosted by Terry and Char-
lene) has been a long tradition for the Los Sen-
deros Club and after a couple of years absence 
it was very much appreciated.

Sunday’s ride was led by Mike and Mardi 
Tinch. We had 16 in the saddle and we rode 
through the south part of Rancho Samatagu-
ma to the bar stop where we were met by Bill 
and Lougene Cuddeback and our bartender for 
the day, Zach. On our way back with the extra 
warm weather Mike surprised us with another 
short refreshment stop.

As we arrived back at the arena we tended to 
our horses, then headed over to dinner. Billy 
Butter (Dinner Bell Catering) put together a 
feast. We all enjoyed our dinner and some cold 
refreshments served by Zach, even with the 
light turnout for dinner. Thank you to every-
one that braved the warm weather and joined 
us for the ride and/or dinner. The company was 
great!

This event would not have been possible 
without the generosity of Terry and Charlene 
Brown. The hours of work and preparation 
was very apparent and greatly appreciated. 
Thank you!!! Special thanks to Tuck Arnold 
who once again was everywhere Saturday and
Sunday taking his famous pictures!! And we 
can’t forget to thank Rick White for handling 
the bar trailer; Mike and Marti Tinch for lead-
ing; and Bill and Lougene Cuddeback for the 
bar stops. Thank you to Steve Vaugh and his 
monthly ride committee also.

I am not sure if it is just a rumor or for real, but 
we should be revealing our new bar trailer at 
the August ride. Thank you, Tuck Arnold and 
John Omahen, for all the work of making this 
trailer happen!!!

Before I close this newsletter, I’d like to offer 
our deepest condolences to two of our mem-
bers, Dennis and Ron Carlson, for the loss of 
their mother. Our thoughts and prayers are 
with you and your families.

President’s Report



August ride:
Our August ride will be at French Valley, Mount Palo-
mar and you don’t want to miss it. Directions will be 
posted on the website soon.

Annual ride:
By now you all should have your annual ride applica-
tions. Lets get them back to Scott as soon as possible. 
It is also time to start contacting Dennis Ince with your 
raffle gifts. Thank you, Dennis Carlson and Dennis 
Ince, for putting this ride all together.

	 Happy Trails
	 Tom Laff








